St. Peter’s Academy – Miss. Brownley’s Year 1 Weekly Newsletter
	Teacher: Miss Brownley.
TP: Mrs Peach & Mrs Wale.
	Homework Subject: 
N/A
	Date: 20.01.17


	This Week: 
A very creative week has been had in Year 1! We have been preparing for Chinese New Year and the celebrations that come with it. On Friday next week we are visiting East Bridgford Hill who are hosting the Chinese New Year celebrations in partnership with school. For this we are currently making a giant class Chinese dragon puppet! Once this has been displayed at the Hill we will be hanging it up in our classroom for all to see. 
In Science this week we did an exciting experiment where we investigated which material would be best to plug a hole in an umbrella! The actual research question was: Which material is the most waterproof? We tested cling film, tin foil, tissue, card and paper for our materials to mend our hole. The children were completely engrossed and really enjoyed becoming scientists for the afternoon.

In Geography we wrote a postcard home from our Antarctic cruise to describe the environment and animals we had seen on our adventure. We had two student teachers visit school this week who alongside Mrs. Peach delivered PE to the children on Thursday, which they found fun and different. 
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We are continuing our ornithology studies this week and have begun to make our birdfeeders! It’s been very messy. Please check out the pictures on our school Twitter page. (No pun intended!)

Soon these will hang outside our classroom on the big tree (hopefully next week). 
*EXCITING ANNOUNCEMENT!* No doubt your children may have returned home to tell you that that after half term we will be having duckling eggs in our classroom. We will incubate these and hatch them and once the ducklings are fully fledged they will be rehomed. The company we are borrowing the equipment from are called Incredible Eggs, if you wish to research them to find out more information with your children.

	Homework:

Thank you for helping your children with the money homework (.


	Wilford’s Diary:

“Thank you for your hospitality between Friday 6th and 13th, Lily” said Wilford. He added, “Thank you for your hospitality this week Tom, even with your poorly finger”. 
This week Wilford is going home with Jessica Y (on Monday).
He will return back to school on Friday 27th Jan and he will go home with Helena.

	Weekly Reminders:
*PLEASE HELP IF YOU CAN – on behalf of Leo Hollingsworth’s parents* Please could you check at home if your child has accidentally taken home Leo’s hat. It is a cold weather fabric trapper hat and is grey. Thank you.
*PE Tuesday and Thursday (indoor kit for both)*     and     *Book changing on Wednesday*



	Homework due in: N/A
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